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DEAR ALUMNAE,
We hope you enjoyed our inaugural issue of Touchpoints in June 2019.  Thank you 
to everyone who completed the survey and congratulations to our winners!  If you 
did not get a chance to participate, you can still update your information anytime at 
www.cedarcrest.edu/update.  In this second issue, you will find some new features, 
including student and alumnae stories and a special section about the School of 
Nursing.  

This summer was busy as we worked to get the campus ready for the Class of 2023 and 
all of our returning students.  In August, we welcomed nearly 250 first-year, transfer 
and international students into the Cedar Crest community.  Many alumnae joined 
us at orientation to hand out gifts, help students move into their residence halls, and 
cheer them on as they came through the doors of Blaney Hall.  A number of you were 
also present for Convocation and the reveal of the Sophomore Expedition destination.

I hope you will have the opportunity to return to campus or attend an event near you 
in the coming year to learn more about our students and campus programs.  Enjoy this 
issue of Touchpoints, and as always, if you have any questions or comments, please feel 
free to reach out to me via phone or email. We always welcome your positive stories.

Happy reading,

Lori A. Gallagher '08 
Director of Alumnae Affairs

Touchpoints
A LU M N A E  N E W S L E T T E R FA L L  2019
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Orientation is one of the most important weeks for first-
year and transfer students who are making Cedar Crest 
College their home for the next several years.  Activities 
during the week are designed to help the transition go 
smoothly for each new student.  

On Thursday, August 22, 2019, the College welcomed 207 
students in the class of 2023, 28 transfer students, and nine 
international students.  After a busy day of moving into 
the residence hall rooms with the help of parents, faculty, 
staff, athletes, and alumnae volunteers, meeting essential 
campus staff members, and becoming acquainted with the 
beautiful campus, the new students lined-up in Blaney Hall 
to officially introduce themselves as members of the Cedar 
Crest community during the Open Door ceremony.  

Friday brought orientation sessions, meetings with faculty 
advisors, and most memorably, the annual Strawberry 
Festival on President Elizabeth Meade’s lawn.  There, new 
students had the opportunity to interact with each other, as 
well as faculty and staff members, listen to live music, and 
play lawn games.

WELCOMING THE CLASS OF 2023
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On Saturday, as a way to help students connect to the city 
of Allentown and get to know a part of their new home, 
Tammy Bean, Director of Community Service Programs 
and Ethical Life Site Coordinator, organized a day of service 
that gave students the opportunity to work with Friends 
of Allentown Parks and Recreation Department to remove 
invasive plant species at Trexler Park.  

The week culminated with the Convocation ceremony and 
all-campus picnic on Sunday, August 25, 2019.  During 
Convocation, four returning sophomores, Hannah Stott 
from Tamaqua Area High School, Delaney Robbins from 
East Stroudsburg High School, Mackenzie Lewis from the 
Lehigh Valley Charter High School for the Performing Arts, 
and Lauren DeSanctis from Parkland High School received 
the 2018-2019 Valedictory Award from the Cedar Crest 
College Alumnae Association for having the highest GPA 
at the conclusion of their first year.  In addition to their 
award, their high schools will receive new books for their 
libraries.  Other award presentations included the Mary L. 
Romig Prize presented to Rebecca Dolan, the Haff Award 
presented to Erin Rooney, The Gloria Arnold Memorial 

Prize presented to Ashley Valerio, and the Susan Everitt 
Hudgins Prize presented to Makenzie Kistler.  

The Alumnae Association also announced the 2019 
Faculty Award Winner, Dr. Carol Pulham ’76, Chair of 
the Department of History, Literature, and Languages and 
a professor of English.  One nominee wrote, “despite her 
brilliance, she is humble – she always wants to hear from 
her students, and gives you the feeling that she is learning 
every bit as much from you as you are from her.” During 
her acceptance of the award, Pulham spoke about the joy of 
teaching and learning.

The highlight of Convocation for faculty, staff, and students 
was the announcement of the 2021 Sophomore Expedition 
location.  This year’s incoming class will be traveling to…
Costa Rica!  

WELCOMING THE CLASS OF 2023
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I started at Cedar Crest nervous. I was unsure of what I really 
wanted to do and doubted what I would even be able to 
accomplish. Since then, my wonderful professors have provided 
so many opportunities for me to run with ideas and take the 
reins on projects—they’ve set me on the right path to 
accomplish anything.

Haley Melbourne (SAGE)

had the highest individual score in 
the country on the Forensic 
Science Assessment Exam. 

IN THE CLASSROOM AND BEYOND
HERE ARE JUST A FEW RECENT STUDENT ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Haley Smith '19

co-presented at the Consortium on 
High Achievement and Success -
Women of Color Conference.

Leslie Abreu '21

co-authored a poster presentation 
on the spotted lanternfly at the 
Entomological Society of America 
Conference.

Elyse Coldren (SAGE)

facilitated an art experiential 
with faculty at the 3rd annual 
survivor-led symposium at 
Villanova University.

Courtney Zimmerman '22

along with Dr. Allison Cornell and 
other students, is conducting 
hands-on research on kestrels.

Sulakshmi Vaid '20

had her poem "Just Another Day" 
selected for publication in New 
Jersey's Best Emerging Poets 
2019: An Anthology.

Gifts to Cedar Crest College directly impact the student experience.

The Sophomore 
Expedition guarantees 
traditional students a 
transformational, cross-
cultural, service-
learning experience.

Greece
2019 “

”

YOUR SUPPORT 
IN ACTION

England
2020

Costa Rica
2021 Emma Gerstein '20, Performing Arts

Since freshman year, I’ve had countless doors open for me as a 
student and as a person. I’ve made what feels like hundreds of 
connections on campus. I’ve gained valuable hands-on 
experience both in the classroom and the community, and I’ve 
even gotten the chance to see another part of the world. At 
Cedar Crest, the opportunities are literally endless.

“
Christiana Vandegrift '20, Exercise Science

FALCONS RISING

3.24
average GPA for 

athletes

70%
of athletes are 

enrolled in STEM 
programs

”

A MESSAGE FROM THE VICE PRESIDENT

YOUR SUPPORT 
MATTERS

It has been a remarkable year at Cedar Crest, 
thanks to many of you and your generosity in 
supporting the college, our mission, our 
academic programs, our endowment and 
most importantly, our students. It is through 
dedication to our mission and passion for 
the College that the advancement team, with 
the help of many alumnae and friends of 
Cedar Crest, has achieved tremendous 
success, all of which helps to move the 
College forward. I would like to take a 
moment to share the fiscal year 2018-2019 
successes with you.

As we embark on a new fiscal year, I would like to leave you with a quote from Denzel Washington’s A Hand to Guide Me that 
speaks to your generosity to Cedar Crest: “At the end of the day, it’s not about what you have, or even what you’ve 
accomplished.  It’s about who you’ve lifted up, who you’ve made better. It’s about what you’ve given back.”
 
We couldn’t do what we do and impact all of these lives without your dedication and support. Thank you so much for your 
contributions to Cedar Crest.  In these pages, you will see the many ways your support leaves a lasting impact on our 
students' lives.

Dollars Raised in FY19

$973,885

$1,550,044

$2,183,896

Cedar Crest Fund $ Restricted $
Endowment Fund $

Growth in Donors and Gifts
# of gifts increased to 4,131 from 3,839 the previous fiscal year
# of donors increased to 1,960 from 1,927 the previous fiscal year
# of new donors increased to 386 from 317 the previous fiscal year

 
Strength in Participation

Overall participation rates increased to 11.33% from 11.14%                       
the previous fiscal year
Achieved 100% Trustee and Cabinet participation
Achieved 88.31% Faculty/Staff participation
Achieved 10.20% Alumnae participation

Valerie J. Downing, 
VP of Institutional Advancement

Total $ raised: $4,707,825, an increase of over 
$2 million from the previous fiscal year

thank you!
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When Rebecca Dolan ’20 first toured 
Cedar Crest College in 2015 as a high 
school student, she quickly realized 
that the campus was home to the best 
kind of geeks. 

Dr. Andre Walther, Associate 
Professor of Biology, engaged Dolan 
and her mother in an enthusiastic 
conversation that left a lasting 
impression. Everyone on campus 
seemed to genuinely beam with that 
same passion. 

“Little did I realize,” says Dolan, “that 
this was the norm at Cedar Crest.” 
After a nursing scholarship made her 
education possible, she committed to 
Cedar Crest College. 

Dolan struggled with the transition 

to college life, so she became involved 
with the Performing Arts department 
hoping to find her place on campus. 
During a production of Alice in 
Wonderland, she was asked to step 
up as the assistant stage manager, 
a defining moment in Dolan’s 
transformative student experience. 

She says, “For a freshman, being able 
to help call the shots of when pieces 
of sets, props, or scenery would go on 
was scary and also a big deal.” Since 
then, Dolan has participated in over 
a dozen theatre productions both 
as a stage manager and performer, 
through which she met some of her 
closest friends. “It has been the source 
of many sleepless nights, most of 
which were the good kind of sleepless 

nights, either in rehearsal or writing 
out rehearsal reports, and I still think 
of it as being one of the highlights of 
my time at Cedar Crest.”

This was not the only pivotal first-
year moment for Dolan. During the 
course, “Not All Heroes Are Men or 
Courage Across Four Continents,” 
Dolan connected with Dr. James 
Ward, Professor of History. 

“One day, I was talking to him about 
important revolutions in history and I 
brought up the Hungarian Revolution 
of 1956,” she says, “and he seemed 
taken aback by the fact that I had even 
heard of this event.” When he asked 
Dolan if she studied that period of 
history, she said she had not. 

Rebecca Dolan ‘20 (front row, center, right) and the cast of Sister Act.

PURSUING ALL PASSIONS: 
REBECCA DOLAN’S STORY
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Dr. Ward asked her, “Well, why don’t 
you? What is stopping you?” He 
suggested she study abroad, and with 
the help of faculty, Dolan was able to 
create a study abroad plan that would 
not interfere with the rigors of her 
nursing classes. 

Shortly after, Dolan traveled alone for 
the first time in her life to Budapest, 
Hungary for a month of classes at 
the University of Pecs. Despite some 
challenges, like a language barrier 
with roommates from Romania 
and Japan, Dolan says, “I wouldn’t 
trade this experience for anything 
in the world. I did not want to leave 
Hungary. I still keep in contact with 
both of my roommates and some of 
the other friends I made while I was 

there. It also helped me further realize 
my passion for history.” 

For some, this may have been a 
once-in-a-lifetime experience, but 
that was not the case for Dolan. She 
also traveled to Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, 
during the Sophomore Expedition, 
which added a cross-cultural 
dimension to her nursing studies. 
“We had the chance to go inside the 
Oswaldo Cruz Foundation where we 
toured a newly constructed facility 
that made vaccines, and we also 
went to one of their hospitals that 

specialized in epidemiology,” she said. 

Now, Dolan geeks out about her 
own passions—nursing, theater, and 
history—to prospective students in 
her role as an admissions ambassador. 
Upon graduation, she is considering 
becoming a physician’s assistant or 
obtaining her master’s in history. 

The people and experiences of 
Cedar Crest ignited Dolan’s dynamic 
passions. No matter where her future 
takes her, there is one thing of which 
she is certain: “I am so fortunate to 
have come to Cedar Crest for my 
undergraduate education.”

Rebecca Dolan ‘20; Dr. Wendy Robb, Dean and 
Professor, Hazel & Walter May Endowed Chair for 
Excellence in Nursing;  and members of the Class of 
2020 in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil. 

“I wouldn’t trade this 
experience for anything  

in the world.”
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IT’S NOT A STRAIGHT LINE:  
AN INTERVIEW WITH KIM RACON ‘03
Kim Racon is a 2003 graduate of Cedar Crest College and 
currently is the Senior Marketing Associate in the Academic 
Marketing department at HarperCollins Publishers in New 
York City.  At Cedar Crest, Kim kept busy, majoring in English 
and gender studies, while also earning minors in history and 
philosophy.  She honed her leadership skills as the President 
of her class for four years (and counting, as alumnae class 
president) and a member of the Cedar Crest tennis team.  After 
graduating from the Crest, Racon went on to pursue doctoral 
studies at Lehigh University where she also served as a senior 
teaching fellow and adjunct lecturer. She was also an adjunct 
instructor in Cedar Crest’s English department.  

Originally from Clark, New Jersey, Kim now lives in New York 
City with Jenn and their cat, Emmie Otter.  We asked Kim a few 
questions about her life at the Crest, after graduation, and in her 
career.  This is what she had to say:

AT THE CREST 

QQ How did you become interested in studying English? 
AA When I was three, I sat next to my Dad on our loveseat 	

and read aloud to him Green Eggs and Ham, and I guess 
that’s when I fell in love with reading and stories and 
really it just went from there. 

QQ How did your time at Cedar Crest shape your future? 
AA Cedar Crest allowed me the space to grow into myself 

as a person in the world, as a critical thinker and 
questioner and participant in society and within the 
communities in which I lived. I credit everyone from 
our amazing faculty, to then President Blaney, to Nan 
and Jan who cleaned Butz Hall my sophomore through 
senior years, to the Allen House staff, to Larry Jasper in 
security who once, in the security buggy, rode up next 
to me and asked, “What’s the speed limit for walking?” 
and just drove away. Cedar Crest was an active 
participatory community of care and genuine interest 
by everyone connected to the College. 

QQ Tell us about the most rewarding part of your Cedar 
Crest experience.  

AA The most rewarding part was being selected by the 
college community on my graduation day for the 
Butz Prize, which was given to the student who had 
demonstrated the most influence on her college life and 
association. Firstly, it was a complete surprise because 
I wasn’t expecting it (how could you?!) and they only 
announced it at graduation. Secondly, it was an award 

selected by the entire college: students, staff, and faculty 
wrote in nominations and a bit about why the person 
should be nominated, and then I guess the most-
nominated person won? I’ve no idea. But Dean Joan 
Laffey basically read my college career back to me, and 
I was just dumbfounded, really. A few weeks after, I saw 
Dr. Micah Sadigh and he said, “You looked so stunned, 
like you had no idea how much you did and meant!” I 
was very stunned, as I didn’t know or realize my impact, 
and it means a lot to know.

QQ What was your most valuable student experience at 
Cedar Crest?  

AA Specifically, I’d say Dr. Pulham’s Chaucer class, which 
she suggested I take my second semester. I fell in 
love with Chaucer and Middle English literature 
through that class, which shaped my academic career 
in graduate school. Generally, I’d say any class in the 
English department, as those classes shaped how I 
learned to be a teacher.

QQ What advice would you give to a current Cedar Crest 
student or someone thinking about studying English?

AA There’s so much you can do with a degree in English—
to most people, it looks like you’re reading a lot of 
books (and you are), but you’re also exploring ideas, 
cultures, points of view that may not be yours. And 
you’re being taught to think critically about the place 
of ideas in the world and how to articulate cogent, 
meaningful arguments in a world tilting towards 
sound bites. Those critical thinking skills are your 
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superpowers: they are your responsibility to teach to 
others and to use the ones you have to build a more 
informed, critically aware and engaged society. Go on, 
do it. I challenge you.

QQ Is there anything you didn’t do at Cedar Crest that 
you wish you had?  

AA I probably should’ve caved to peer pressure and played 
softball. 

QQ Why do you continue to give back to your alma 
mater?  

AA I think it’s important to give back to the place that’s 
given me so much and means so much to me. Giving 
back in terms of dollars is always great, but so, too, is 
time and getting to know current students, particularly 
those in the English department. And it’s nice to still 
keep Dr. Fletcher and Dr. Pulham on their toes. 

ON HER CAREER 

QQ What is it like to work at HarperCollins? 
AA It’s great: I work in our Academic Marketing 

department, so I get to read and think about books 
and come up with projects and materials that market 
our books to college and university faculty. I’m lucky 
to have been given charge of lists that are similar to 
my academic background, and also do things I’ve just 
wanted to do, like start a podcast series. 

QQ What was the best interview you ever did with an 
author?  

AA Oh, that’s tough. I loved talking with Ruth Hogan 
because her novel, The Keeper of Lost Things, was a 
bit of a sleeper hit in our market. Talking with Sarah 
Perry twice was wonderful, for The Essex Serpent and 
Melmoth, because she is so brilliant. I’m very fortunate 
through my podcast interviews, I’ve connected with 
our authors as people and not just as part of a business 
package. 

QQ What do you wish you’d known when first starting 
out in your career?

AA That if it’s not a straight line to what you thought you 
were going to do, it doesn’t mean you’ve failed. Still 
working on that. 

GETTING PERSONAL  

QQ What are some current projects, activities, or 
accomplishments that you would like to showcase 
and why are they significant in your life?

AA I’ll actually make my directorial debut in a microfilm 
festival in September, which is wild because I absolutely 
never thought or imagined I’d ever use the word 
“filmmaker” to describe myself. You really do never 
stop learning. 

QQ What does the future look like for you?
AA  …do you have a crystal ball I don’t know about? 

QQ How do you spend your time when you are not at 
work?  

AA I kayak in the Hudson River with the Turtles of Inwood 
Canoe Club. 

QQ How important has your family been throughout 
your journey from College to career?  

AA We publish a wonderful book called Getting From 
College to Career by Lindsey Pollack, out from Harper 
Business! My parents are wacky and wonderful, and I 
simply wouldn’t be who I am without them. Tina Fey 
once thanked her parents by saying, “I want to thank 
my parents for raising me to have confidence that is 
somehow disproportionate with my looks and abilities,” 
and I think that applies here, too.  

QQ What is your favorite book?  Who is your favorite 
author?

AA Oh boy! I’ll say the Scottish writer Ali Smith. And if 
you need to start somewhere, start with Artful. Equally 
though: Kate Atkinson and her novel Life After Life. 

QQ Coffee or tea?  
AA Coffee in the morning; tea during the day or at night. 

QQ Favorite New York City street food?
AA In summer? Ice cream trucks. I’ve a sixth sense for ice 

cream trucks in summer. Otherwise: Hot dogs. There’s a 
whole ranking and points system.

You can listen to Kim’s and other HarperAcademic podcasts at 
www.harperacademic.com.
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THE NATIONAL PRESIDENTIAL ALUMNAE TOUR
If you are curious about what’s been happening on campus and want to learn more about the impact that  
Cedar Crest is having on current students, you can join President Elizabeth Meade at an event near you.  We 
will be traveling the country to visit Cedar Crest alumnae and bring your alma mater to you. Whether you were 
on campus last month or haven’t been back since graduation, there will be something to learn at every event.  
Watch your email and mailboxes for an invitation to these events, or call 1-888-902-3327 for more information. 

2019/2020 National Alumnae Presidential Travel Dates

September 16, 2019		  Dinner in Pittsburgh, PA at 6:30 p.m. 
September 17, 2019		  Lunch in Harrisburg, PA at 12:30 p.m.

October 22, 2019		  Dinner in White Plains, NY at 6:30 p.m.
October 23, 2019		  Dinner in Boston, MA at 6:30 p.m.
October 24, 2019		  Brunch in Yarmouth Port, MA at 10:30 a.m.
October 24, 2019		  Dinner in New Haven, CT at 6:30 p.m.

October 30, 2019		  Dinner in Chatham, NJ at 6:30 p.m.

November 12, 2019		  Lunch in Philadelphia, PA at 12:30 p.m.
November 12, 2019		  Dinner in King of Prussia, PA at 6:30 p.m.

January 7, 2020		  Dinner in Estero, FL at 6:30 p.m.
January 8, 2020		  Brunch in Boynton Beach, FL at 10:30 a.m.
January 8, 2020		  Dinner in Bradenton, FL at 6:30 p.m.
January 9, 2020 		  Dinner in Duval, FL at 6:30 p.m.

January 22, 2020		  Dinner in Los Angeles, CA at 7:00 p.m.

February 4, 2020		  Dinner in Atlanta, GA at 6:30 p.m.
February 5, 2020		  Lunch in Charlotte, NC at 12:00 p.m.
February 5, 2020		  Dinner in Raleigh/Durham, NC at 6:30 p.m.

March 11, 2020		  Dinner in Lehigh Valley at 6:30 p.m.

March 19, 2020		  Dinner in Cherry Hill, NJ at 6:30 p.m.

April 22, 2020			   Dinner in Bethesda, MD at 6:30 p.m.
April 23, 2020			   Lunch in Annandale, VA at 12:00 p.m.
April 23, 2020			   Dinner in Williamsburg, VA at 6:30 p.m.

* Dates are subject to change.
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OTHER ALUMNAE ACTIVITIES: 
MEET US ON THE ROAD

Connecting with alumnae is one of the 
primary goals of Institutional Advancement 
and President Elizabeth Meade.  In regions 
surrounding the College, the Institutional 
Advancement staff will be hosting a variety of 
events to help alumnae connect or reconnect 
with others who live in their area, studied in 
their major, or have similar interests.  Join the 
Cedar Crest College Alumnae Facebook group 
and watch your email for the following events 
in the coming year:

Department Events

Business

Criminal Justice

Communications 

English 

Forensic Science

Nursing

Psychology 

Activities

Wine Tastings

Happy Hours

Zoo Events

Painting Parties

Sporting Events

Beach Days

LOYALTY CHAMPAGNE BRUNCH RECAP

On Sunday, July 28, 2019, members of the Ginkgo Society 
and the Legion of Loyalty gathered for a champagne brunch 
in celebration of their loyal support of Cedar Crest College. 

The Ginkgo Society recognizes donors who have made a gift 
to the College in five of the last seven years. The Legion of 
Loyalty is comprised of those who have included Cedar Crest 
in their estate plans. 
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THE CEDAR CREST COLLEGE 
SCHOOL OF NURSING 
ACROSS THE GLOBE
In January 2019, 12 students, alumni, faculty and staff traveled to Tanzania as a part of a nursing study tour. The 
group, made up of pre-nursing students, current students and nurses, provided care in three remote villages 
including members of the Masai Tribe. The School of Nursing set a local record for delivering care to the 
highest number of community residents during their visits. They also delivered over 600 pounds of donated 
supplies to the people of Tanzania. The group concluded their trip with a visit to Serengeti National Park where 
they observed elephants, lions, giraffes and zebras, just to name a few.  In September, a new group will begin 
preparing for a nursing study tour to Panama. This group will study in the fall semester and travel in early 
January 2020.

NURSING NEWS
The master’s degree program in 
nursing and Doctor of Nursing 
Practice program at Cedar Crest 
College School of Nursing have 
received initial accreditation by the 

Commission on Collegiate Nursing Education. A team 
of expert peer reviewers conducted an on-site visit in 
September and spoke to students, faculty and community 
constituents. After the on-site visit, the program was 
reviewed by the Accreditation Review Committee and 
officially approved by the Commission on Collegiate 
Nursing Education (CCNE) Board of Commissioners in 
May 2019.

98%
NCLEX pass rate

for all first-time test-takers for the testing  
period of October 2017 - September 2018.

Since April 1994, over 5.7 million candidates have 
taken the NCLEX exam (NCSBN, 2019). In 2019 the 
national pass rate for first-time test-takers across 

all nursing programs was 86%. 
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HOW CAN YOU HELP THE SCHOOL OF NURSING
Cedar Crest College’s School of Nursing continues to be one of our hallmarks.  We are proud of the growth and 
expansion of our nursing programs and the quality nursing graduates that emerge after many years of dedication 
and hard work.  

There are many ways you can make an impact on the continued success of our nursing programs and our 
students. One way is through a contribution to Partners in Nursing.  The Partners in Nursing (PIN) Committee 
exists to support excellence in nursing education at Cedar Crest College.  Gifts can be directed to the Partners 
in Nursing Endowed Scholarship to support nursing students, just like the three students below. Scholarship 
dollars make a tremendous impact on our students. 

Dollars can also be directed to the Partners in Nursing general fund which helps the nursing program in many 
ways, including providing a nursing pin for each graduate, as well as nursing equipment, alumnae awards and 
critical needs for the program.  If you would like to advance our nursing program or make a direct impact on 
our students, kindly consider making a gift in the enclosed envelope and select one of the Partners in Nursing 
designations. A gift of any size can truly make an impact!

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT: SCHOOL OF NURSING SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS

Eugenio Orona is a part-time student. Eugenio holds a bachelor’s degree in 
marketing, advertising, and business, but after a life-changing medical mission trip 
to Africa, he decided to follow his long-held dream of becoming a nurse. Currently 
working as a technical partner for Lehigh Valley Health Network, Eugenio is a self-
described patient advocate with an interest in critical care nursing and pediatrics. 

Dawn Victoria Cortright is a full-time nursing student. She chose Cedar Crest 
because of the excellent reputation of the School of Nursing (SON), and she 
cites being admitted to the prestigious program as her biggest achievement. The 
demands of the program are rigorous, but Dawn studies hard because she knows 
she will need to apply that knowledge to future patients. One day, Dawn hopes to 
become a professor at the SON and inspire the next generation of student nurses. 

Hakeem Sanou is a graduate student in the nurse anesthesia program. Hakeem was 
inspired to become a nurse after saving his father’s life by performing CPR. Born in 
Nigeria, Hakeem was able to travel to the U.S. seven years ago to pursue his nursing 
career after his mother sold a parcel of land to cover his travel expenses. Hakeem 
worked as a nurse in the ICU at Einstein Medical Center for two years. He hopes to 
“pay it forward” by creating jobs and investing in Nigeria. 

Each year, the Partners in Nursing Committee of Cedar Crest College, in an effort to enhance the education of 
nursing students at the undergraduate and graduate levels, selects three nursing students to receive monetary 
scholarships.  The scholarship winners for the 2019-2020 academic year are noted below. Congratulations to 
these deserving nursing students. 
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ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT: PARTNERS IN NURSING AWARD WINNERS

Recipient of the Distinguished Nursing Alumni Award:  
Nursing Research/Evidence-based Practice

Jessica Rearden, Ph.D., RN, graduated from Cedar Crest College with a BSN in 
2004. She is currently a clinical scientist for early oncology clinical development at 
AbbVie. 

Recipient of the Distinguished Nursing Alumni Award:  
Notable Graduate of the Last Decade

Jayme Strauss is a 2011 graduate of Cedar Crest College’s nursing program.  
Currently, she works as Assistant Vice President of Neuroscience and Oncology 
at Baptist Hospital of Miami, working to develop and operate the Spine Center of 
Excellence. 

Recipient of the Distinguished Nursing Alumni Award:  
Transformational Leadership

Kay Ellen Werhun earned her BSN from Cedar Crest College in 1995. She is the 
Vice President, Integrated Care Coordination, for Lehigh Valley Health Network. 

Starting in 2016, Cedar Crest College has recognized the achievements of outstanding nursing alumni who 
demonstrate the ideals of CCC Nursing through their varied contributions and who have distinguished 
themselves in their fields. The awards were presented at the Pinning Ceremony on August 25, 2019.

pictured (L to R):  
Kay Elllen Werhun, Jayme Strauss, Jessica Rearden
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Office of Institutional Advancement
100 College Drive
Allentown, PA 18104
1-888-902-3327
alumnae@cedarcrest.edu

SAVE THE DATES FOR REUNION 
WEEKEND 2020: MAY 29 - 31! 
HONORING CLASSES ENDING IN 5s AND 0s

Registration opens online at  
www.cedarcrest.edu/reunion on  
March 1, 2020.

The complete Reunion 2020 schedule 
and print registration forms will be 
enclosed in the first 2020 edition of 
Touchpoints.

Visit www.cedarcrest.edu/reunion 
beginning January 1, 2020, for 
updates, a schedule, a list of  
attendees, local hotel room blocks, 
and registration. 


